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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th June 2021 via Zoom

1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), David Deacon, Graham Easton, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, George Irvine, Ieuan Chamberlain, Tom Combe, and Alisdaire Lockhart.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, and Gordon Edgar; 8 members of the public and 1 member of the press.

2.       
Apologies – Elaine Thornton-Nicol, Sue Bremner, and Aileen Firth.

3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas and seconded by DD. 
5.       
Matters Arising – none.
6.       
Treasurer’s Report – 

£1,365 - annual support grant received

 
£2,856.42 - general funds

£534.84 - ring-fenced for Response Team

£983.45 – ring-fenced fountain restoration (Localities Bids grant)

£3,014.02 - held on behalf of Trishaws 

Need to spend the monies available but spends must be justified.

GEd to follow up re pipe work required at the fountain (Victoria Halls). Once work has been completed, the ring-fenced money can be used to make the fountain fully operational.

CC suggested that the general fund could be used to repair the wall on the corner of Tower Street and Back Row.

The steps at the entrance to the Glebe Park are also in need of repair and a resident has volunteered to fix them if funds and authorisation can be given.

(At this point, JS had to leave the meeting).
7.       
Local Improvements – CC and IK to meet again for further discussion before the next CC meeting.
8.
Victoria Park – CC met with Jen Holland with regards to establishing a Community Interest Company. 
SBC are currently looking at provisions for the Travellers and this should conclude by the end of September. After this, further discussions can then be held and also look at the possibility of grants. A board will be needed to take any plans forward. CC noted that it is hoped the caravan park can re-open fully next May. 

DD contacted our SBC Councillors via email prior to tonight’s meeting. Below are his questions with responses:
· I had no reply from my email dated 14 Aug 21 referring to the opening of the campsite and no bookings being taken until 01 Apr 22. 
This is Live Borders and I have contacted them for a response.

· Can Scot Gov and SBC guarantee that the previous arrangements for the travelling community will not be repeated if such an emergency occurs in the future, Nor that a campsite will be set up anywhere in the Selkirk Parish area? 
The Council is currently carrying out work to identify suitable solutions and sites for Gypsy/travelling communities.  We cannot guarantee at this stage what the outcome of this work will be. 
· Will Scot Gov and SBC consider any compensation for lack of income and reputational damage to the town due to the campsite not being re-established in a timely manner?  
Scottish Government have provided a number of support payments which businesses have been able to access to take account of the many different ways they have been impacted by the pandemic. Many places are still seeing negative impacts due to the ongoing guidance still in place such as continued home working for many.  
· When will the campsite open again to paying guests?  
This is Live Borders and I have contacted them for a response.
· Will the SYC Rugby posts be replaced with new? 
These have been ordered and have just arrived. We will be arranging for their installation as soon as we can but due to the pressures on staffing it may take a bit longer than we’d typically expect.

DD also thanked everyone involved in the clean up.

MoP1 noted that it was good to see the park being used by more locals again.

IK asked if there was a list of what is required to be repaired at the park, and also who would be carrying out the repairs and what is the timescale. CC advised that the CIC would take responsibility but that no formal list has been compiled as yet.
GEd also noted that the caravan site is usually closed over winter but will be closed an extra couple of months in order to facilitate repairs.

TC suggested that the CIC look to Melrose Caravan Club as an example of how our site should be.

9.       
Planning Matters –

21/01417/CON: Complete Demolition of Cross Keys Inn and flat - 25 and 25A Market Place, Selkirk. Application submitted by SBC.
CC and GEd have met with BIDS and are going to work with SBC to ensure that the existing streetscape is carried on into the gap site.
DD raised the following points:

· With this being in the press recently I am sure there will be questions.
· When is demolition due to start?
· Have all the adjoining businesses and affected residents been informed of the plan?
· When the demolition is in progress and barriers/fencing in place, will there be suitable screening to cover the barriers/fencing? Simple 'true blue and scarlet' would work.
· When the demolition is completed and a 'mean while' space established, what is the plan?
· Can storage for the Farmers Market gazebos be included in the plan for the 'mean time' space and the future development? This will remove the need to transport them up and down every month and add to Selkirk's green credentials removing unnecessary journeys.
· Please do not cut the Brighter Selkirk Christmas lights that currently span the front of the building.

21/01391/LBC: Demolition of existing annex, provision of link extension to new marquee, installation of a lift, replacement fire stair and the relocation of toilets.  Application submitted by The Haining Charitable Trust.  


All comments to be submitted to IK as soon as possible.
10.
Open Forum – MoP2 advised that the steps at the bottom of the Loan into South Port need weeded. They also noted that the lights are still on at the Co-op steps and the trees and bushes need cut back. GEd. confirmed that there is a works order out for this area and all repairs will be carried out at the same time. If there is further deterioration before the works can start, the area will be closed off.

MoP1 asked if there was a Council policy for clearing out drains, and who was responsible for checking safety of trees. GEd. advised that a number of gullies have already been reported but there is only one gully operator for the whole of the Scottish Borders. Similarly, there is a Tree Officer but only one for the whole area. 

DD brought forward the following issues:


Line Remarking
 
· Can the line marking at the entrance to the main Halliwell's car park be refreshed? We are getting new visitors to the town, which is great, however I personally have had to direct folk as they were going against the one way system.
· Can the parking line marking at junction Back Row/Tower street be refreshed? This was the cause of the recent ticketing confusion I think, where a number of cars from that junction to the Coop received a ticket. I am under the impression that the restrictions only apply to the marked parking bays close to the junction.
 
CCTV
 
· Any update on the installation of the new CCTV system that was proposed pre pandemic?
CC advised that it is hoped the CCTV will be in place by April 2022 with control room to be kept in the Victoria Hall. CC also advised that costs have increased since the original quote.
 
Kirk Wynd

· I have had a number of folk raising concern about the speed of vehicles going up Kirk Wynd. Is there any scope for traffic calming measures in this area? The General Store have been keeping a note of near misses and what they presume to be excessive speed. I will collect stats from them on Monday prior to the meeting.
 
Selkirk High School
 
· With recent press activity regarding Gala and Peebles new High Schools, I thought it would be interesting to hear where Selkirk is regarding a new School? 

· Is it still in the plan?

· Would it be a campus incorporating primaries? 

· Where would the intended location be?

DD was advised that no decision has been made as yet.

Salt Bins

CC and GEd raised this issue at the last SBC meeting. 19k tonnes of salt has been ordered.

Pringle Park

· With the recent press coverage I think this will come up. I would encourage more volunteers and for the community to report anything.

GEd will follow up broken light with Live Borders.

IK enquired as to the relationship between South of Scotland Partnership and SBC, as well as noting that the action plan from 2015 now needs refreshed.
GEd advised that SOSP is now South of Scotland Enterprise and has an office within Selkirk. SBC are part of SOSE, with Councillors sitting on the board. Any projects and proposals which SOSE can assist with should be brought to local Councillors. As well as SOSE, there is also Borderlands Goup – both agencies aim to enhance the Borders area and have substantial funding available.

IK will email GEd to have the action plan looked at and updated.

11.     
SBC Councillor’s Reports –

CC – no report.

GEd – The works carried out at Dunsdale Road coped well with the heavy downpour last week. Further repairs are due to be carried out at another part of the road.
12.    
Community Police Report – circulated electronically. DD has met with the new CPO and they will be attending the next CC meeting. CPO has been speaking with parents and advising people re parking.

There have been reports of a homeless person on Hillside Terrace – please offer help if needed/wanted.

13.
SHMG – A meeting was held outdoors at the start of this month. Caulk’s Well is still a problem which GEd is dealing with.
DD asked for an update re access to the Hill from Pot Loch. The hill warden has made it as accessible as possible and GEd will follow up again with Craig Blackie.
Brighter Selkirk - £2,299.82 in account.

Healthy balance – transfer from Walking Festival  funds for town centre recovery, support of CR casting associations, sponsorship of VH boxes and other donations – cost of hanging baskets met by community grant.

Will cover immediate future expenditure - winter bedding for town planters, bird bath bed at VH and box at north entrance (Philiphaugh); winter maintenance of bowser (Henderson’s) – and a bit of cushioning. 

Need to have a Brighter Selkirk meeting re going into 2022 – report to next meeting.

Baskets to come down next Sunday 19th September.

Planters will be emptied and replanted early October.

Scott McColm has volunteered to plant up and continue to maintain box on A7 – plants provided from Philiphaugh. 

Still concern about pavement overgrown and trees growing across that stretch of A7 and other roads in town.

Boxes at the Toll – no news on their condition or any plans to refurbish.

The Green – wildflower/biodiversity trial – meeting with Neil Pringle to discuss further potential areas and also Simon Wilkinson, Tree Officer.  Liaison and cooperation between various departments needed to take this further.  Phone box – let’s reclaim it!

CC has asked BEAR if they would contribute to the plants at the toll and is waiting to hear back.

DD asked when bulbs should be planted for Spring – October is the ideal time.

A4 calendar will be on sale next month.

Selkirk Common Good Fund – any business raised at these meetings must go through the Chair. As such, IK advised that if any member of the CC has any issues they would like raised, these should be brought to TC for him to take forward and report back on.

AL suggested that a different member of the CC should stand as a representative at the SCGF meetings every 3 years. AP advised that this could be discussed at the next AGM.

Farmer’s Market – next market will be 2nd October. There are now 17 stalls and the crafts and farmer’s market have merged. The last car boot sale was well attended so hopefully this will continue.
14.      BIDS – Already discussed (Cross Keys and CCTV).
15.     Other Reports – DD reminded members that this year is the 100th year of the Poppy Appeal and        the British Legion. As part of this year’s appeal, knitted poppies will be placed at the Pant Well and Mungo Park, there will be a window competition for all businesses throughout Selkirk, and there may be a coffee morning.
16.       AOCB – 

AL raised concerns that the residential caravan situated outside of Selkirk on the A7 may pose a problem at the next Common Riding. It is thought that the caravan will probably be gone by then.


GEas thanked everyone who has supported Cycling without Age and for donations received. Still looking for more pilots and co-pilots.


GEas expressed disappointment that not all residents and business owners are taking responsibility for ensuring the ground in front of their property along the High Street is tidy and free from weeds. DD agreed but felt that this could also be applicable throughout the whole of Selkirk.


DD suggested that, if possible, future meetings be held in person but with the option for people to also attend via Zoom.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:45pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 11th October 2021 (time and venue TBC).
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